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| BULLETIN FOR THE HISTORY 

¥ OF CHEMISTRY 
Division of History of Chemistry American Chemical Society 

Dr. Paul R. Jones, Editor 930 North University 

Department of Chemistry Ann Arbor, MI 48109-1055 

University of Michigan FAX: (734) 647-4865 

prjones @umich.edu 

September 15, 2003 

Dr. Alfred Bader 

924 East Juneau, Suite 622 

Milwaukee, WI 53202 

Dear Alfred: 
Enclosed are a few extra copies of the latest issue of the Bulletin containing 

your review of the alchemy book. Many, many thanks for this contribution to the 

history of chemistry. 

The Edelstein symposium and luncheon in New York last week went 

smoothly, but I missed seeing you. 

Best regards. 

Sincerely, 

Siw 
Paul R. Jones 





RE: FTI Board meeting 

Subject: RE: FTI Board meeting 

Date: Fri, 13 Oct 2000 09:30:27 -0400 
From: Arthur Boni <boni@otm.tt.pitt.edu> 

To: "D'Ambra, Thomas E."" <TOM@albmolecular.com> 
CC: "Kuhla, Donald E." <DonaldK @albmolecular.com>, 

"Waldek, David" <DavidW@albmolecular.com>, 

'Baderfa (E-mail)" <baderfa@execpc.com>, 

"Dennis P. Curran (E-mail)" <curran@pitt.edu>, "Hswift+ (E-mail)" <hswift@pitt.edu> 

Tom: 

Thanks for your reponse to my letter regarding the BOD position for Prof. 

Curran. I will forward your e-mail response to our senior administration 

and to the Entrepreneurial Oversight Committee. Perhaps we should speak 

within the next few weeks about this issue. As noted in the letter, I also 

would like to talk with you about strengthening the BOD and about a CEO 
search strategy. 

Congratulations on your recent secondary offering. The success speaks well 

for AMRI and for your leadership. 

Bes eaeregcamclisy, 

Art 

ea Original Message----- 

From: D'Ambra, Thomas E. [mailto:TOM@albmolecular.com] 

Semmes Wawwesclew, Cceooee 12, ZOOO ei IM 

WOS Joya (Ae =apela tt ) 

Co- Kuba Donalead haw Walidelks sDavad-s Bader ta(H—-magse\i-s Demmms: Pe Gusta 

(E-mail) Hswitt+ (k-maal) 

pubjece: REY ETD Boand mecring 

PNG te 

= 
Thanks for your letter responding to my recent letter on Fluorous 

Technologies Board of Directors and other management issues. As I vam sume 

you will not be surprised, I am disappointed by your response regarding my 

MoCuUese EO Ace! Deidwaks Cuherein oO UNIS Boece, VA IkeiagS jerelieic ne ielnalis 

disappointment is the feeling that the Uni iversity's decision was based on a 

desire not to make an exception to typical University policy, versus the 

ACEWa TT eMeciiks On OUuE Ee GUS sien 

= 

Dennis is the founder of FTI and a key driver of the formation and direction 

of the business. In effect through the efficient use of a small amount of 

his time, he is making the key business decisions and guiding the strategic 

direction of this company. The University, as an owner of this business, by 

this decision £ feel) as compromising» Ehe ability of BIL to be successnul. 

Thais alse Goes not deal with the University’s denizall of the coneractual 

Gighe of Dr. Alined) Bader to mominace ta) dirccrom ion has choosing. 
Accordingly, we are going to want a further opportunity to present our case 

to the Provost, the Dean of the Faculty of Arts and Sciences and the 

Entrepreneurial Oversight Committee. JI hope that there is an opportunity 
for reconsideration, or at least a compromise (such as a term limit to allow 

Dennws Tor senveron the Boasd format Peaststne eanly. critical. fommecivie 

stages of the business - say, five years). Unlike many companies where the 

founGing —ScLentlst iss qeleGased sro Siclentrive advasony capacity, Dennis: 

Contributions will be) more strategie and iamportame in che early years, in 

particular because the market for, the value of and the uses of his 
technology will have to be defined by FTI. 

10/13/00 9:31 AM 
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RE: FTI Board meeting 

. 

Thank you also for your understanding and appreciation of our efforts to 
hire a CEO. Dennis is doing all the leg work here and we are making 
progress. We have had more than one high quality candidate drop out of the 

DuGhake. By way of this note, I am also asking Dave Waldek to look into the 

matter of why the reimbursement for the patent costs has not been released 

to the University. The last that I had heard, he was still waiting for the 

detail, which you mentioned had been sent some time ago. Dave will get back 
BOM VoumoneEhnase 

I also understand you have had difficulty with your back, 

aggravated with your travels. I was sorry to hear that, 

condition has improved. 

which has been 

and hope that this 

Please let me know how we might go about appealing the University's decision 

not to grant an exception regarding Dr. Bader's nomination of Dennis Curran 

to the Board of FTI. I would be happy to meet with and make a presentation 

EOuali Not VEhe@ partes) Ton chnusnceersS Mons nrc mneat  EmmuIne: 

Best regards, 

Thomas Ee DlAmbra, Phe». 

Albany Molecular Research, Inc. 

SSS= Original Message----- 

Brom: Dennis! Pe Curran (manlvovcinrmant Gp to,edull 

Sent: Wednesday, October 11, 2000 9:06 AM 

Los hswiit e@pareseadu 

Ce: boni@pitt.edu; D'Amora, Thomas H.; Kuhla, Donald E 

Subject: FTI Board meeting 

Harold: The tentative schedule for the FTI board meeting is 

UTS 0—7 30; enudayOces U3 ser yOuUmNCannGlEecibviccne Meno whole smecrumc, 
we willl) focus the Gr2scusisvon on the likens that are on mosu cellevance 

tO the University when youvare enene. 

Attending the meeting will be me, you, Tom and Don. 

Attacted are: 

1) the agenda 

2) the draft business plan 
2) (Current versvon! Otte Limamerals. (siew Iimeeds™evasions)) 

Awa proposal tor joint empdvand sali cay sales §irom eERA 

Let me know if you have anything else to add. 

See you Friday, Dennis 

10/13/00 9:31 AM 





RE: FTI Board meeting 

Subject: RE: FTI Board meeting 
Date: Fri, 13 Oct 2000 08:45:54 -0400 
From: "Waldek, David" <DavidW@albmolecular.com> 

To: "Boni (E-mail) <boni@pitt.edu> 
CC: "Kuhla, Donald E." <DonaldK @albmolecular.com>, 

"Baderfa (E-mail) <baderfa@execpc.com>, 
"Dennis P. Curran (E-mail)'" <curran+@pitt.edu>, "Hswift+ (E-mail) <hswift+@pitt.edu>, 
"D'Ambra, Thomas E." <fTOM@albmolecular.com> 

Art, 

We have received the back-up for the legal invoices and Fluorous 
Technologies will make prompt payment. Apparently the invoice was received 
while I was traveling during our recent company secondary offering and was 
held up for questions until I returned. I apologize for the delay on our 
Side. 

If you have any questions please give me a call. 

Regards, 

Dave Waldek 

* as a * a * he * a * oy ae * * os * * * * 

David P. Waldek 

Cher Panamera ll Officer 

Albany Molecular Research, Inc. 

Pel COL pOrare (Cimele 

= IO), store ISHOILNS) 
> Albany, New York 12212-5098 USA 
2 MeN, (aie) NGASO2Y7o, ie, 220A 
> 

> 

> 

V 

Fax (518) 464-0289 

/www.albmolecular.com 

E-mail: dQavidw@albmolecular.com 

SSS55 Original Message----- 

From: D'Ambra, Thomas E. 

Sees sLinuuiescav OSE Owem 2 a OOOmsini i PM 

Toe Bonaay (men 1s) 

Cc: Kubla, Donald H.; Waldek, David; "Baderfa (H=maal) > Dennas) EB. (Ciicran 
(E-mail); Hswitt+ (E-mail) 

Subject: RE: FTI Board meeting 

Art, 

Thanks for your letter responding to my recent letter on Fluorous 
Technologies Board of Directors and other management issues. As I am sure 
you will not be surprised, I am disappointed by your response regarding my 
Eequesi= TOPadd) Dennts"Curcnanico Pils Board. Alarge part om thas 
disappointment is the feeling that the University's decision was based on a 
desire not to make an exception to typical University policy, versus the 
actual merit of our request. 

Dennis is the founder of FTI and a key driver of the formation and direction 
of the business. In effect through the efficient use of a small amount of 
his time, he is making the key business decisions and guiding the strategic 
direction of this company. The University, as an owner of this business, by 
ElMaLe CoersiloOm IL Wao sy ComleicoumaSisme eine aissiliney Cie MN Bo be suceascinul 
This also does not deal with the University's denial of the contractual 
right of Dr. Alfred Bader Lo meminate a director of his ‘choosing. 

10/13/00 9:31 AM 





RE: FTI Board meeting 

Accordingly, we are going to want a further opportunity to present our case PORES wEcovosic Ehombean of the Faculty of Arts and Sciences and the Entrepreneurial Oversight Committee. I hope that there is an opportunity NOG reconsideration, or at least a Compromise (such as a term (limit to allow Dennis to serve on the BO wrote aicwleasita athe Saielivy er iheTeall Stages Of the business) — Say, five years). 
founding scientist is Bellegaked) fousecienti £1 
contributions will be more SUreateque and amportamt ani the carly years. im particular because the market for, the value of and the uses of his technology will have to be defined lye IRI 

formative 
Unlike many companies where the 
Cc advisory capacity, Dennis! 

Thank you also for your understanding and appreciation of our efforts to hire a CEO. Dennis iis doing all the leg work here and we are making Progress. We have had more than one high quality candidate drop out of the picture. By way of this note, I am also asking Dave Waldek to look into the matter of why the reimbursement for the patent costs has not been released to the University. The last that I had heard, he was still waiting for the detail, which you mentioned had been sent some time ago. Dave will get back tO youl on “Ehis. 

I also understand you have had difficulty with your back, which 
aggravated with your travels. I was SOrRY tO Neaie seat, 
condition has improved. 

has been 

and hope that this 

Please let me know how we might go about appealing the University's decision not to grant an exception regarding Dr. Bader's nomination of Dennis Curran ECR ENeBoardor es Hill a lworulkcine happy to meet with and make a presentation 
to ali of the parties to this decision in the near future. 

Best regards, 

Thomas Eee) UAmbica Pie De 
Albany Molecular Research, Inc. 

SSSR= Original Message----- 
From: Dennis P. Curran [mailto:currant@pitt.edu] 
Sent: Wednesday, October 11, 2000 9:06 AM 
To: hswift@pitt.edu 
Cc: boni@pitt.edu; D'Ambra, Thomas E.; Kuhla, Donald E. 
Subject: FTI Board meeting 

Harold: The tentative schedule for the FTI board meeting is 
10:30-2:30, Friday, Oct 13. If you cannot attend the whole meeting, 
we will focus the discussion on the items that are of most relevance 
to the University when you are there. 

Attending the meeting will be me, you, Tom and Don. 

Attacted are: 

) the agenda 

) the draft business plan 

) MicUEEChE eves JOnmOs ween mi menor clism(s rib lemeccc revisions) 
) 

1 
2 
3 
4) a proposal for joint cmpd and silica sales from CERA 

Let me know if you have anything else to add. 

see you Friday, Dennis 

10/13/00 9:31 AM 





RE: FTI Board meeting 

From: Dennis P. Curran [mailto:currant@pitt.edu] 
Sent: Wednesday, October ay 2 O00 NSO. AM 
To: hswift@pitt.edu 
Ce; Sona Cori ecu, D'Ambra, Thomas E.; Kuhla, Donald 
SUD ECE ET il Boanc meeting 

Harold: The tentative schedule for the FTI board meeting is 
LO TS0=2;3 30) Friday, Oct, 155) Lt you cannot attend the whole meeting, 
we will focus the discussion on the items that are of most relevance 
to the University when you are there. 

Attending the meeting will be me, you, Tom and Don. 

Attacted are: 

1) the agenda 
2) the draft business plan 
3) current version of the financials (still needs revisions) 
4) a proposal for joint cmpd and silica sales from CERA 

Let me know if you have anything else to add. 

See you Friday, Dennis 

10/13/00 9:29 AM 





RE: FTI Board meeting 

Subject: RE: FTI Board meeting 
Date: Thu, 12 Oct 2000 20:10:48 -0400 
From: "D'Ambra, Thomas E." <TOM@albmolecular.com> 

To: "Boni (E-mail)" <boni@pitt.edu> 
CC: "Kuhla, Donald E." <DonaldK @albmolecular.com>, 

"Waldek, David" <DavidW@albmolecular.com>, 
'Baderfa (E-mail)" <baderfa@execpc.com>, 
"Dennis P. Curran (E-mail)" <currant+(@pitt.edu>, "Hswift+ (E-mail)" <hswift+@pitt.edu> 

Are, 

Thanks for your letter responding to my recent letter on Fluorous Technologies Board of Directors and other management issues. As lame ste you will not be surprised, I am disappointed by your response regarding my request to add Dennis Curran to FTI's Board. A Heateci ew paisa Oi mths disappointment is the he ei ang welicien tiie University's decision was based on a desiicesnoie eommakel am CxXGeDirlOnmEOmey oneal University policy, versus the actual merit of our request. 

Dennis is the founder of FTI and a key driver of the formation and direction of the business. In effect through the efficient use of a small amount of 
his time, he is making the key business decisions and guiding the strategic Citic eCcalommonsit meas company. The University, as an owner of this business, by 
Ens COChGiCm I Bee is compromising the ability of FTI to be successful. This also does not deal with the University's denial of the contractual 
right of Dr. Alfred Bader to nominate a director of his choosing. 
Accordingly, we are going to want a further OPPOSEUnN Leys EOmpresent elm ease 
EO Ehe Provost, Ehe Dean of the Faculty of Arts and Sciences and the 
Entrepreneurial Oversight Committee. I hope that there is an Opportunity 
for reconsideration, or at least a compromise (such as a term limit to allow 
Dennis to serve on the Board for at least the Gevelhy, Gisjeieeil, iwoeianeicnwe 
Stages of the business - say, five years). Unlike many companies where th 
founding scientist is relegated to scientific advisory capacity, Dennis' 
contributions will be more strategic and important in the early years, in 
particular because the market for, the value of and the USES O18 Inns 
technology will have to be defined lopye LMI & 

Thank you also for your understanding and AppEe eta ElOnmOn TOUT eimtomrs mie 
hire a CEO: Dennis 1s doing all the leg work here and we are making 
progress. We have had more than one high quality candidate cep Ou wore Ene 
RCE UES. IE WEY Ole ielaas Trois, I eu aulee asking Dave Waldek to look into the 
matter of why the reimbursement for the patent costs has not been released 
TO) Ee Uninerssaiey: Tins, Ilegie wWlnene 0 imeveh inéeuecl, jas tes siesilad waiting for the 
detail, which you mentioned had been sent some time ago. Dave will get back 
EOn you fonmthnsy. 

I also understand you have had difficulty with your back, which has been 
aggravated with your travels. I was sorry to hear that, and hope that this 
condition has improved. 

Please let me know how we might go about appealing the University"s decision 
not to grant an exception regarding Dr. Bader's nomination of Dennis Curran 
to the Board of FTI. I would be happy to meet with and make a presentation 
EO all Vor they partres eouthus decison im the mear Gulibure. 

Best regards, 

LieomMas ste eb Amiotsa Pine Dr 

Albany Molecular Research, Inc. 

10/13/00 9:29 AM 
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RE: FTI Board meeting 

Subject: RE: FTI Board meeting 

Date: Fri, 13 Oct 2000 09:22:29 -0400 
From: Arthur Boni <boni@otm.tt.pitt.edu> 

To: "Waldek, David'" <DavidW@albmolecular.com>, "Boni (E-mail)'" <boni@pitt.edu> 
CC: "Kuhla, Donald E." <DonaldK @albmolecular.com>, 

""Baderfa (E-mail)'" <baderfa@execpc.com>, 

"Dennis P. Curran (E-mail)'" <curran@pitt.edu>, ''Hswift+ (E-mail) <hswift@pitt.edu>, 

"D'Ambra, Thomas E." <TOM@albmolecular.com> 

Dave: 

Tanks eMuch  tOmethewprconometollowipe es Lumesunes chaem ene secondary OLteramg 

was an busy time, but the results were great. Congratulations. 

Best regards, 

Art 

iat Original Message----- 

From: Waldek, David [mailto:DavidW@albmolecular.com] 

sents Friday, October 13, 2000 8:46, AM 

Ros “Viskoyats,  (Uesinneyat JL) 

Cer Kubilay Donalch hin a baCeiatan (inate) te sa Demmis ele eGUnatceml™ a iRs—mycialela\iue 

SH SWihrte | (E—madss) eer sD Amlorec a Ubin@melse lis 

Sub gecu: RE: ELIT Board meeting 

Art, 

We have received the back-up for the legal invoices and Fluorous 

Technologies will make prompt payment. Apparently the invoice was received 

while I was traveling during our recent company secondary offering and was 

held wor fom questions Until. returned) 1 apologuze for the dellay “on ious 

Smider 

If you have any questions please give me a call. 

Regards, 

Dave Waldek 

Se et ee Se Sot rah ec PS ee Ri ee te ee Sea ta Me be See ar 

David P. Waldek 

Chief Financial Officer 

> Albany Molecular Research, Inc. 

eZ Im COnaora nem © lmnGle 

SPO, Bose 10S 

> Albany, New York 12212-5098 USA 

Ss ieul, (Salis) BOOZ 72), pee 22 ibd 

> Fax (518) 464-0289 

> http://www.albmolecular.com 

> E-mail: davidw@albmolecular.com 

aSae= Onug inal MessaG en Sas 

From: D'Ambra, Thomas E. 

Sentcalnuinsday, OCEObe Ig ZO OOM eine M 

To: Boni (E-mail) 

Ce: Kuhla, Donald E.; Waldek, David; 'Baderfa (E-mail); Dennis P. Curran 

(E-mail); Hswift+ (E-mail) 

SUlo jee s VMS PII Ixeyencel ims iG) 

10/13/00 9:31 AM 





RE: FTI Board meeting 

- 

Art, 

Thanks for your letter responding to my recent letter on Fluorous 
Technologies Board of Directors and other management issues. As I am sure 
you will not be surprised, I am disappointed by your response regarding my 
request to add Dennis Curran to FTI's Board. A eiscer act mote els 
disappointment is the feeling that the University's decision was based on a 
desire not to make an exception to typical University policy, versus the 
actual merit of our request. 

Dennis is the founder of FTI and a key driver of the formation and direction 
of the business. In effect through the efficient use of a small amount of 
his time, he is making the key business decisions and guiding the strategic 
direction of this company. ‘The University, as an owner of this business, by 
EMUuLs CloeiSikem TE weei ate compromising the ability of FIT to be successfull. 
This also does not deal with the Univemsiiyves "deniwalor tine Contractual 
right of Dr. Alfred Bader to nominate a director of his choosing. 
Accordingly, we are going to want a further Opportunity to present our case 
to the Provost, the Dean of the Faculty of Arts and Sciences and the 
Entrepreneurial Oversight Committee. I hope that there is an opportunity 
FOr sseconsideracvon, om aun least a compromise (such as a term limit to allow 
Dennis to serve on the Board for at least the Seiely, iris eill, stonemeie awe 
Stages of the business - say, five years). Unlike Many companies where the 
founding scientist is relegated to scientific advisory capacity, Dennis' 
contributions will be more strategic and important in the early years, iim 
particular because the market for, the value of and the uses of his 
technology will have to be defined by FTI. 

Thank you also for your understanding and appreciation of our efforts to 
hire a CEO. Dennis is doing all the leg work here and we are making 
progress. We have had more than one high quality candidate drop out of the 
picture. By way of this note, I am also asking Dave Waldek to look into the 
matter of why the reimbursement for the patent costs has not been released 
to the University. The last that I had heard, he was still waiting for thé 
detail, which you mentioned had been sent some time ago. Dave will get back 
EO you von this. 

I also understand you have had difficulty with your back, which has been 
aggravated with your travels. I was sorry to hear that, and hope that this 
condition has improved. 

Please 

MONE IES) 

ee) elas 

eo allah 

let me know how we might go about appealing the University's decision 
grant an exception regarding Dr. Bader's nomination of Dennis Curran 

Board of FTI. I would be happy to meét with and make a presentation 

OLeENe Pareles, TOurnlsmCdee Eston iiM mMNemmecia mE uUtiiaer 

Bese eee Gacoss, 

Thomas FE. D'Ambra, Ph.D. 

Albany Molecular Research, iiatey 

SSoSe OniginalyMessage———— = 

Brom: Dennis Pi Cuisisan | (ieaad Corcumicam Celene een 

Sent: Wednesday, October 11, 2000 9:06 AM 

To: hswift@pitt.edu 

Ce: boniCpilrenedu- )UAmora a lhomess Hay halla s Donculc™ E. 
Subject: FII Board meeting 

Harold: The tentative schedule for the FTI board meeting is 

1O;30=2730, Friday, Oct 13. Hf you cannot attend the whole meeting, 

we will focus the discussion on the items that are of most relevance 

to the University when you are there. 

10/13/00 9:31 AM 





RE: FTI Board meeting 

* 

« 

Attending the meeting will be me, you, Tom and Don. 

Attacted are: 

il 

2 
3 
4 

) 
) 
) 
) 

the agenda 

the draft business plan 
EliGise ME Vier SOM Oim cmoeemaemeamicara lis (still needs revisions) 
a proposal for joint cmpd and silica sales from CERA 

Let me know if you have anything else to add. 

See you Friday, Dennis 

10/13/00 9:31 AM 





To: Dr. Alfred Bader November 9, 2000 

924 East Juneau, Suite 622 

Milwaukee, Wisconsin 53202 

Phone : +414-277-0730 

Fax : +414-277-0709 

E-mail : baderfa@execpc.com 

Dear Dr. Bader, 

Thank you very much for the letter of October 2! 2000. I am extremely pleased you 

are personally interested to meet me during your next visit in Brno. I will be more than happy 

to meet you. 
It is my privilege to let you know that your generous financial support was delivered 

to Brno and I started to use it as an essential source for my research projects. I will regularly 

report about results from my research projects. 

Let me thank you from my whole heart for your support. 

Yours sincerely, A 

n / PA nee 
Vegas So 

/ (a, AEE 7d 

Petr Benovsky 
benovsky @ chemi,muni.cz 

P.S. I spent a splendid couple of hours with Mr. Yechiel Bar-Chaim talking about our 

suggestions how to use this money even more efficiently. 

I wish you Happy Thanksgiving and enjoy your Christmas time. 





FAX FROM: P 
924 East Juneau Avenue 

Astor Hotel -Suite 622 

Milwaukee, WI 53202 

Ph: (414) 277-0730 
Fax: (414) 277-0709 

e-mail: baderfa@execpc.com 

A Chemist Helping Chemists 

May 29, 2000 

) 
TO: Dr. Ted Benfey Page 1 of <2_ 

FAX #: 520-438-8616 

Dear Ted, 

I wish that all questions that I am asked were as easy to answer as 

yours. that photograph is on p. 6 of the Aldrichimica Acta, Vol. X, 

No. 1, 1977. 

I was looking at it just the other day in connection with my writing 

to Dudley Herschbach. My letter may interest you and soI have 

attached a copy. 

With best wishes I remain 

Yours sincerely, 
{ | 

NX A. 16, . za) = 

Alfred Bader 
AB/az 

Att. 









May 22, 2000 

Professor Dudley Herschbach 

Harvard University 

Dept. of Chemistry & Chemical Biology 

12 Oxford Street 

Cambridge, MA 02138 

Dear Dudley, 

Thank you so much for your letter of May 9 with that most interesting 

videotape on the public television program. 

May I ask a few questions and make some comments? 

Who is the woman introducing the program, who appears to be quite anti- 

science? 

It is interesting to see how the program jumps from Lavoisier to Kekulé and 

then really concentrates on RBW. Re Lavoisier and oxygen, have you seen or 

read the play entitled Oxygen written by Roald Hoffmann and Carl Djerassi? 

RBW knew a great deal about the work of Couper, whose publication almost 

certainly was written before Kekulé’s paper on the quadrivalence of carbon, 

of 1858. Unfortunately, RBW knew little or nothing of Loschmidt. I do not 

believe that the idea of a circular benzene came to Kekulé in front of a fire, 

and I enclose a summarizing paper published recently, but you probably 

know my thoughts anyway. 

Now to turn to RBW: once he got to know Dodie Dyer, he was a different 

man, and absolutely shattered when she died of cancer. 





Professor Dudley Herschbach 

May 22, 2000 
Page Two 

You may not have a copy of the Aldrichimica Acta dedicated to RBW on his 

60th birthday and so I enclose a copy. 

Strangely, the program discusses the fullerenes without mentioning the two 

chemists who received the Nobel Prizes for that work. 

I was delighted to learn that the Dreyfus Foundation is indeed willing to 

make a substantial contribution for the preservation of the RBW papers. 

I very much look forward to the two RBW biographies that are scheduled to 

come out soon and of course most curious to see how these accounts will 

mesh. 

Thank you for speaking to Alan Long, who has indeed written to me about 

the Czech Bader Fellows. I am delighted to know of their progress. 

Enclosed please find the videotape. I doubt that I would be permitted to 

make a copy, but if you ever see another copy elsewhere, please let me know. 

Surely you know that I was not a Woodward student and yet he helped me 

greatly, both as a student and with Aldrich. 

With all good wishes I remain 

Yours sincerely, 

Alfred Bader 

AB/az 

Enc. 









S20 Hay Aled 





Dr. Alfred Bader 

2961 North Shepard Avenue 
Milwaukee, Wisconsin 53211 

December 27, 1994 

Dr. Drora Fraser 

Faculty for Health Sciences 
Ben-Gurion University 
P.O. Box 653 

84105 Beer-Sheva 

Israel 

Dear Dr. Fraser: 

My old friend, Ralph Emanuel, has handed to me your letter of September 3rd with 
the many interesting enclosures regarding your research. 

There is no question in my mind that your research is interesting and important, but 
it seems to me that such research should be funded by the government of Israel. 

Nonetheless, I am turning all of the material over to Daniel Bader, President of the 

Helen Bader Foundation, who will respond to you directly. 

All good wishes. 

Sincerely, 

C Mr. Daniel Bader (w/enclosures) 

Mr. Ralph Emanuel 





Dr. Alfred Bader 

2961 North Shepard Avenue 

Milwaukee, Wisconsin 53211 

September 21, 1994 

Professor Felix Bergmann 

School of Pharmacy 

Faculty of Medicine 
The Hebrew University of Jerusalem 
P.O. Box 12065 

Jerusalem 91120, Israel 

Dear Professor Bergmann: 

I am so happy to have your letter and good wishes of September 2nd. 

I am no longer with Sigma-Aldrich, having been expelled from the company under 

most unusual circumstances, and I enclose a brief description of that story. I was 

expelled, together with my best friend, Mr. Marvin Klitsner, who is your close 

neighbor. I think that you would enjoy meeting him and his family; he lives at 30 

Jabotinsky Street, Apt. 1, telephone 660 860. 

Of course the chemists at Aldrich have remained my good friends, and I am still 
looking for collections of research samples for the Library. But few research 

samples are as interesting as yours. 

My son Daniel is the president of the Helen Bader Foundation which does good work 

within Milwaukee and Israel, and I enclose a brief description of their work. You 

will note that Daniel has recently established an office in Jerusalem. 

All good wishes. 

Sincerely, 

Enclosures 
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Dr. Alfred Bader 

2961 North Shepard Avenue 
Milwaukee, Wisconsin 53211 

March 15, 1993 

Professor Melvin Goldstein 

Bromine Compounds Ltd. 
Makleff House 

P.O. Box 180 

Beer Sheva 84101 

Israel 

Dear Professor Goldstein: 

Your most interesting letter of March 6 reminded me of our happy meetings, both 
in the United States and Israel. 

I think that your comments in the last paragraph of your letter are most important. 
Sadly, Loschmidt did not follow up on his brilliant work in the Chemische Studien. 

I remember Bob Woodward speaking several times about the genius of Couper, but 

he knew nothing about Loschmidt’s work. Several writers to Chemistry in Britain 

have complained about our omission of Couper, and our reply, copy enclosed, will 

be self-explanatory. 

If you would like to look at more details about Loschmidt’s life and work, I would 
recommend your getting Professor Wotiz’s book The Kekulé Riddle, flier for which 

is enclosed. 

All good wishes. 

Sincerely, 

Enclosures 
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Dr. Alfred R. Bader 

2961 North Shepard Avenue 

Milwaukee, Wisconsin 53211 

September 27, 1993 

Professor Felix Bergmann 

School of Pharmacy 

Faculty of Medicine 
The Hebrew University of Jerusalem 
P.O. Box 12065 

Jerusalem 91120, Israel 

Dear Professor Bergmann: 

I am so happy to have your letter of September 7th. You might enjoy meeting 

Marvin Klistner, whose address is 30 Jabotinsky Street, Apartment 1, telephone 660 
860. He is the most intelligent and best human being I know, and I was frightened 
by his answer to my question regarding what he thought about the peace agreement, 

"It is almost always a mistake to take the lesser of two evils." It seems to me that 

the only viable solution for the Palestinians would be as part of Jordan. 

Your purine and pyrimidines in the Library have been of great interest to many 
chemists around the world. I think that we still have a good many bottles with 

Hebrew labels which we have not been able to decipher, and it may be that the very 

good man in charge of the Library, Bob Wandler, will ask you for help. 

All good wishes for a healthy and happy New Year. 

Sincerely, 
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Dept. of Pharmacology Jerusalem, 7. September 1993 

Dear Mrs. and Dr. Bader, 

please receive our good wishes for the coming year, Shana Tovah - 

may 1t be a year of good health and realisation of your future plans. 

We are sorry about your separation from Aldrich, but you certainly 

will find and create a new fertile field of activity. 

In lsrael, we live quite in an atmosphere of tension ,not knowing 

be rea 
Palastingans:. (ur experience shows that Arab politicians do not stick to 

whach final ies oe with the Arab states, and especially the so-calldd 

written adrec..ents. We shall live and see. 

In the meantime, I continue my lab experiments, It is most interesting 

and keeps the brain in activity. Indeed all my new experiments are 

concerned with the brain. 

We also enjoy the progress of our grandchildren. Each one of them is a 

special personality, with some special gifts. In general, we have a 

youna generation of very gifted girls and boys. This is the best 

for our survival. 

Again with kind regards and all good wishes for the New Year and 

the Sukkoth Holidays, 

yours affectionately 

| Sonia and Felix Bergmann 

P.S. This letter is mailed to the address of Aldrich, since we do not 

have your private address, andhave lost the one of Mr. Klinston. 

a ie ie 

The Adolph Weinberger Building, P.O.B. 12065, Jerusalem 91120 D)2W11) ,12065.7.0 , 11949) 

Telephone: 972-2-428620, Fax: 972-2-784010 :'0P9 ,02-428620 ‘1970 





Dr. Alfred Bader 
2961 North Shepard Avenue 
Milwaukee, Wisconsin 53211 

January 18, 1993 

Professor Felix Bergmann 

The Hebrew University 
Hadassah Medical School 
P.O. Box 1172 
Jerusalem, Israel F/O/C 

Dear Professor Bergmann: 

Please forgive my tardiness in replying to your thoughtful letter of October 28th, but 

I was in Europe most of November and December. 

Mr. Marvin Klitsner does indeed live in Jerusalem at 30 Jabotinsky Street, telephone 
(2) 660 860, but he often visits Milwaukee. At the moment he is here, after 

undergoing an operation. I believe that he will be back in Jerusalem in March, and 

I know you and he will enjoy meeting each other. 

All good wishes. 

Sincerely, 

c: M. Klitsner (w/enclosure) 





Jerusalem, 28. October 1992 

Nears0raevacer, 

it ia difficult to understand why the various directors of Sigma- 

Aldrich-Fluka try to dismiss people of your outstanding quality and per- 

formance. It is not good for higher standing of this company, which we all 

expected to become the worldwide recognised supplier for scientific research 

in chemistry. 

And what a pity to lose the wonderful artistic reproductions on the 

"Aldrich News "', 

I tried several times to contact Mr. Marvin Klitsner 

wrong with the telefon number, you gave me. 

Kindly give me his address, especially the city, where he lives, so 

- thereiis somthing 

I can write to him and ask the telefone company about him.In Jerusalem, 

telefones have only 6 numbers, not six. 

With kind regards to Mrs, Bader and yourself, 

sincerely 

F Adi ae ages 

Felix Bergmann 





Dr. Alfred Bader 

2961 North Shepard Avenue 
Milwaukee, Wisconsin 53211 

October 8, 1992 

Professor Felix Bergmann 
School of Pharmacy 

Faculty of Medicine 
The Hebrew University of Jerusalem 

P.O. Box 12065 
Jerusalem 91120, Israel 

Dear Professor Bergmann: 

I am so happy to have your personal letter of September 21st and want to reciprocate 

your good wishes, albeit late. 

As you will see from the enclosed, my best friend, Marvin Klitsner, and I were 
dismissed from Sigma-Aldrich under very strange circumstances, but we continue to 

try to help chemists, both in Israel and here. 

We share your concern abouth Russians coming to Israel, and Marvin and I have 

worked hard to help form a company of which 20% is owned by The Technion and 

80% to be owned by the Russian chemists employed by that company in Haifa. It 

is headed by a very able Russian chemist who came to Israel 20 years ago, Dr. Ari 

Gutman. 

With 18 grandchildren (soon to be 19), Marvin spends most of his time in Jerusalem 

and lives very close to you. I think you would really enjoy meeting him; his 

telephone number is 2 660 860. 

All good wishes from house to house. 

Sincerely, 

Enclosure 

c: Mr. M. Klitsner 





THE HEBREW UNIVERSITY OF JERUSALEM 

SCHOOL OF PHARMACY —FACULTY OF MEDICINE = mxiD29 AV DIpAT - MInpN? DIT M3 

Jerusalem, 21. September 1992 

Dear Dr. Bader, 

to you and Mrs. Bader, we send our warmest greetings for the 

approaching Jewish New Year - may the coming year give you good health, 

further progress in your far-sighted dealing with fine chemicals, 

and satisfaction in your artistic interests. We were very happy to 

have your visit to Jerusalem and we hope, you will come again. 

I continue my research, as long as my memory and my ability to read 

will permit me.Iwork on several toxicological projects and on some 

physio-pathological problems. It is all very exciting and keeps the 

brain in an active state. 

We have a great problem with the Russian immigration. A large per- 

centage of these people have academic training, and quite a number are 

looking for scientific research jobs. We try all kinds of proposals to 

obtain funds for an expansion of our facilities. These immigrants 

are very valuable for the future of Israel and it would be a tragedy 

to lose all these gifted people to other countries. 

We enjoy the development of our grandchildren, who are now in the 

period of military service or university studies. They go into law 

and into mathematics and physics,with great success.One grandson has 

earned an international prize for his proposals in answer to the 

central question: How to settle humans on Mars. His older brother of 

21, has published some important papers on new developments =n computer 

science, which evoked appreciable resonance. If Israel will arrive in 

the next few years at peace treaties with our Arabic neighbors, these 

youngsters will be able to develop Israel to take its place among the 

most advanced countries. 

Again with all good wishes, Leshana Tova and happy Sukkoth 

holidays, Weir xas ey, 07 
ee eM irae Ate AG 7 tLe Aka eee 

Sonia and Felix Bergmann 

The Adolph Weinberger Building SAVIN HST we 

P.0.B, 12665 — Jerusalem 91120, Tel. 428620 Direct Line 428 se 9 i dae . Tal. ct Line 428........ 70 428620 “ov ,8tt 

beastie gece ay Rat 
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Dr. Alfred Bader 

924 East Juneau, Suite 622 

Milwaukee, Wisconsin 53202 

Phone: 414/277-0730 

Fax: 414/277-0709 

A Chemist Helping Chemists 

May 16, 1997 

Mr. James Bates 

32 Sunset Road 

Bloomington, IL 61701 

Dear Jim: 

It was a pleasure chatting with you about finding a good stain and dye chemist and I have also 
just received Ed Giles’ description of the position at Ventana. 

The best stain and dye chemist, one of the best in the world, is Floyd Green, now retired in 
North Carolina where his telephone number is 704 / 369-3620. 

Floyd was vice-president in charge of the Floyd Green Division at Aldrich and, of course, I 
called him first to take counsel. 

He told me that there simply aren’t many really able stain and dye chemists around, but he 
suggested that I talk to Dr. Tom Wickersham who is in charge of stain and dyes at Aldrich. 

Tom is able and likeable, but at 58 probably considerably too old. However, I talked to Tom 

and he suggested a younger man who is both a biologist and a stain and dye chemist who works 

at Abbott Diagnostics. He is an Englishman, Dr. Paul Marshall, and his work telephone number 
is 408 / 982-4800. 

Floyd Green confirmed that Paul Marshall might conceivably be the right man but, of course, 

you will have to talk to him cautiously when you call him at work. 

Naturally I will continue to keep looking. 

With all good wishes to you and to Ed Giles, I remain, 

Yours sincerely, 

AB/nik 

Edward M. Giles 





THE UNIVERSITY OF TEXAS AT DALLAS 

U I 'D) BOX 830688 RICHARDSON, TEXAS 75083-0688 
(214) 883-2901 FAX (214) 883-2925 

CHEMISTRY 

UTD-1 

Dr. Kenneth J. Balkus, Jr. 
TEL (972) 883-2659 
FAX (972) 883-2925 
BALKUS@UTDALLAS.EDU 
http://www.utdallas.edu/~balkus 

April 29, 1997 

Dr. Alfred Bader 

Astor Hotel Suite 622 

924 East Juneau Ave 

Milwaukee, Wisconsin 53202 

Dear Dr. Bader, 

I have enclosed a copy of your book which I hope you will sign for me. I don’t 
know if you remember me but I was the “big” guy with a beard on the Project SEED 
committee. You indicated that you would be insulted if I included return postage, so I 
have followed your instructions. Thank you in advance for personalizing my copy. I hope 
to see you at the Las Vegas meeting. 

Professor of Chemistry 

AN EQUAL OPPORTUNITY/AFFIRMATIVE ACTION UNIVERSITY 





Dr. Alfred Bader 

924 East Juneau, Suite 622 
Milwaukee, Wisconsin 53202 

Phone: 414/277-0730 

Fax: 414/277-0709 

A Chemist Helping Chemists 

March 21, 1997 

Mr. Michael Baronian 

Johnson & Johnson Clinical Diagnostics 
100 Indigo Cr. Drive 

Rochester, N.Y. 14650 

Dear Mike: 

I understand that you have moved from Cilag to J&J Diagnostics. 

This doesn’t really surprise me because I sensed that you were chaffing at the bit in 
Schaffhausen. 

Also of course Rochester is closer to Milwaukee and I hope that you will visit us whenever you 
are in or near Chicago and time allows. 

In two weeks Purdue University will have an exhibition of paintings which include 12 by Kosar 
and of course I will then send you a catalogue. 

With all good wishes in your new position, I remain, 

Yours sincerely, 

AB/nik 





fohronafohuren 
Clinical Diagnostics 

Mike! Baronian 
Group Vice President 
Worldwide Operations 

April 1, 1997 

Dr. Alfred Bader 

924 East Juneau, Suite 622 

Milwaukee, Wisconsin 53202 

Dear Alfred, 

I just received your note and you are right ... somehow I outgrew 
Schaffhausen and needed more of a challenge. 

Enclosed is my new business card. We should be settled in our new home by 
mid-June and we would be delighted if you would visit us (Rochester is not 
that far from Kingston). 

Thanks for the fond wishes. I hope to see you soon. 

Best regards, 

, \ 

(-f) — 
Mike Baronian 

MB:sw 7 

100 Indigo Creek Drive « Rochester, New York 14650 
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Dr. Alfred Bader 

924 East Juneau, Suite 622 

Milwaukee, Wisconsin 53202 

Phone: 414/277-0730 

Fax: 414/277-0709 

A Chemist Helping Chemists 

January 4, 1996 

Professor Michael Henchman 

Department of Chemistry 

Brandeis University 
P.O. Box 9110 
Waltham, MA 02254-9110 

Dear Professor Henchman: 

I am sorry that a very long trip to England has delayed my responding to your important letter of 

November 11th. 

The John Simon Guggenheim Memorial Foundation has asked me for a report, and of course, I am 

very happy to be able to send that. 

As you will be able to imagine, I am invited to a great many places around the world to give 

lectures, and we have decided to accept invitations only if the organization inviting us pays for 

Isabel’s and my travel expenses. Of course, no honorarium would be needed, and if we could plan 

to fly to South Carolina, say upon August 2nd and stay over Saturday, flight expenses would not 

be very high. 

Of course, if you do invite me, I hope that you will allow me to give more than one or two lectures, 

and I enclose the ’menu’ of my talks. Last April, I gave five lectures in Edmonton and just 

received reviews, which I enclose for your information. 

Of course, we could ship copies of my autobiography to be signed by me, and whoever arranges 

that would get a 50% discount, thus earning $12.50 per copy sold. 

Coming to Brandeis would be much easier than to South Carolina, and I hope that we will be able 

to visit you there before long. 

With all good wishes for 1996, I remain, 

Yours sincerely, 

AB/cw 

Enclosures 
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11 November 1995 
Dr. Alfred Bader 
2961 North Shepard Avenue 
Milwaukee 
WI 53211 

Dear Dr. Bader, 

Prompted by John Emsley's wonderful review in Chemistry in Britain, I have been enjoying your 
inspiring autobiography (and have already given a couple of copies away as presents). The sentence which 
sticks is by David Smith: What a wonderful difference his life makes! 1 wish our young students today 
would read your book to learn that enterprise and resolve matter, not material advantage or even intellectual 
brilliance. I read too in your book a lesson I have learned after almost thirty years at Brandeis — the central 
role within a traditional Jewish upbringing of respect for education and love of learning. 

I am writing to ask two favors of you, one of which I hope would be a pleasure and the other not 
too much of achore. First what I hope could be a pleasure. 

Mary Virginia Ora, a tireless leader in chemical education and a leader too in the field of Chemistry 
and Art, is organizing the 14th Biennial Conference on Chemical Education at Clemson University in South 
Carolina , August 4-8. Mary Virginia has asked me to organize a half-day meeting on Chemistry and Art. 
Attending the meeting will be over 1000 teachers of chemistry from high schools, colleges and universities. 
My aim is to assemble not more than six speakers who can really excite that audience of educators about the 
application of chemistry in art. The individuals I am in the process of inviting include Ashok Roy from the 
National Gailery, Robin Clark from University College, David Bull the chief restorer at the National 
Gallery in Washington, Jerry Podany head of conservation at the Getty Museum, and Peter Mitchell the 
restorer of the stained glass windows of York Minster. I would really like to be able to include you in this 
symposium, if you would be willing. There is the obvious connection with chemistry and art but, more 
important than that, you have the ability to inspire these teachers, old and young alike, by your 
achievements and by your appetite for life. The interest in chemistry and in art would provide the rationale 
but I would hope that you would feel free to talk as broadly as you would wish. 

It is one thing to enthuse chemistry teachers about art, another for them to incorporate the subject 
into their curriculum. So I, later in the Meeting, will run a workshop on this. I do plan to have books for 
display and sale, e.g. the National Gallery Art in the Making series and David Bull's book on The Feast of 
the Gods. 1 would plan for your book to be available in the hope that you would be willing to sign it. 

That is the first favor. Minimally it would be a half-day commitment, perhaps for the afternoon of 
Tuesday August 5th although the period in the week is still adjustable. 

The second favor is the chore. I have applied for a Guggenheim Fellowship to spend a sabbatical 
next year with Ashok Roy and Robin Clark in London. As transition metal chemistry began to develop 
around 1800 so the new compounds were adopted as pigments. Within the past ten years a data base has 
been begun for pigment use. My purpose is to try to use this data base to trace (scientifically) artistic 
influence in the development of nineteenth century European painting. (It turns out that it was Turner and 
not the Impressionists who was the true technical innovator!) 

I have taken the liberty of listing your name as a possible referee (without first asking your 
permission) and I hope you will be willing to forgive my impertinence and perhaps be willing to do it. 

It would be truly inspiring for many important chemical educators if you could come to the Biennial 
Conference ... and I hope too to attract you to Brandeis when I give the Chemistry and Art course again on 
my return from sabbatical. 

With very best wishes, 
Yours sincerely 

Michael Henchman 





Dr. Alfred Bader 

2961 North Shepard Avenue 

Milwaukee, Wisconsin 53211] 

A Chemist Helping Chemists 

November 22, 1995 

Professor Michael Henchman 

Department of Chemistry 

Brandeis University 

P.O. Box 9110 
Waltham, MA 02254-9110 

Dear Professor Henchman: 

Thank you for your letter of November 11, 1995 to Dr. Bader. I will include 
a copy with his next packet of mail. 

He is in England through the end of December and will reply personally upon 
his return to Milwaukee. 

Best wishes, 

Cheryl Weiss 
Office Manager 
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Dr. Alfred Bader 

924 East Juneau, Suite 622 
Dif\en Milwaukee, Wisconsin 53202 

Phone: 414/277-0730 

Fax: 414/277-0709 

A Chemist Helping Chemists 

December 27, 1995 

Dr. James B. Hendrickson 

Brandeis University 

Department of Chemistry 

Waltham, MA 02254-9110 

Dear Dr. Hendrickson: 

I am sorry that a long trip to England and your sending your November 28th letter to Aldrich has so 

delayed my responding to this important matter. 

May I suggest first of all that you read chapter 8 of my autobiography, Adventures of a Chemist 

Collector, ISBN 0-297-83461-4, which will surely be available in your library. There I describe in some 

detail the building of what used to be called the Alfred Bader Library of Rare Chemicals. This library 

continues under the direction of a very able and enthusiastic chemist, Robert Wandler, at Aldrich, and 

you might like to be in touch with Bob directly. 

Is your effort in any way related to a new company, MDPI, Molecular Diversity Preservation 

International, in Basel, copy whose recent letter dated November 13th I enclose. You will note that 

Professor Barton has become a member of their Editorial Board and is also helping you. Interestingly, 

Bob Wandler also acquired quite a few of Carl Djerassi’s research samples for the Sigma-Aldrich 

Library. 

I believe that Aldrich now has somewhere around 100,000 compounds and this number is growing 

steadily. 

Your approach is so novel and intriguing that I can conceive of various possibilities of MicroSource 

Discovery Systems collaborating with the Sigma-Aldrich Library. Please do keep me informed. 

With all good wishes for the New Year, I remain, 

Yours sincerely, 

AB/cw 

Enclosure 
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'98'November 1995 
of Chemistr) 02254-9110 mail: JBH@IB 

Dear Dr. Bader: 

First, let me say that | hope you may remember me from your 

visits to Brandeis! | tried to extract a mailing address for you from 

Aldrich but with no more success than a reluctant promise to 

forward my letter if | sent it to Employee Relations! Although | 

remain in my professorship here, as a sideline | am now associated 

with a new company, MicroSource, an official description of which | 

enclose. The company has embarked on building a world-class 

library of chemicals and plant extracts for micro-assay biological 

screening. 

The activity of screening chemicals for pharmaceutical 

activity has come along way from our early days at Harvard. In 

those days bioassays tended to involve feeding 100 mg or so to a 

mouse and seeing his reaction to pinching his tail! Now with 

isolated receptor preparations an assay is quickly done with 10-50 

ug. Furthermore, the recent rapid development of high throughput 

screening using automated laboratory robots allows a microtiter 

plate of 96 wells to be tested at once. A testing facility can assay 

as many as 100,000 samples a year with such an instrument. These 

two advances, in scale and speed, have revolutionized the screening 

of compounds for medical interest and offer for the first time the 

possibility of examining millions of compounds rapidly on a very 

small scale. 

In any case the availability of these new techniques now 

focuses attention on where one can get enough compounds to test. 

The basic idea at MicroSource is to develop a large library of 

compounds and to prepare 96-well microtiter plates from them for 

sale to interested companies engaged in automated bioassay. These 

plates each contain 96 different compounds in 10 or 50 ug amounts 

loaded into the wells and annotated by computer for immediate 

testing with enzyme/receptor preparations. 





MicroSource began full operation last year with samples from 
a number of sources and has met with considerable enthusiasm on 
the part of the bioassay industry. The point of amassing a large 
library of samples, especially of natural products and their 
derivatives or synthetic intermediates, is that because of the tiny 
amounts now required for screening and the potentially large number 
of present and future receptor preparations, the samples can be 
offered many times for a really broad spectrum of bioassays. It now 
appears possible therefore to provide the world's chemicals to a 
wide range of medicinal screening. 

With this goal in mind we have been approaching chemists to 
ask them to offer their collections of chemicals to this enterprise. 
| got a large group from Derek Barton and have been promised those 
in Carl Djerassi’s collection; anumber of other chemists, including 
myself, have contributed to the enterprise with their samples. 

You had a very large library, the ABC, which | remember from 
when you were heading Aldrich - in fact | found some of my samples 
from Woodward’s set in the ABC list at one time! | should be very 
interested in finding out whether you still own this collection and 
whether we may have access to it. In case you no longer have this 
collection in your control | would like to know if you can assist us in 
the MicroSource enterprise in some other way, based on your 
enormous expertise in finding and buying chemical samples. 

In general MicroSource seeks samples of at least 30 mg, which 
pprovide for over 1000 bioassays each, and offers $1/mg for these 
samples. Our agreement in turn with the testing facilities is that 
they will send back their data to the originating chemists and in 
case of developing interest will make their own arrangements for 
more material with the chemist directly, MicroSource retaining no 
control over their future development. 

Your situation is rather different from that of most chemists 
we approach since you were not the primary laboratory for their 
preparation, but if you are willing to join in this enterprise, we 
would be delighted to discuss any useful arrangements with you. 
The ultimate rationale for it is to see your chemical collection 





evaluated for its possible medicinal impact in the quickest and 

broadest possible way. 

It would be a pleasure for me to see you again and discuss this 

idea, and | hope that you will respond favorably to our proposal. 

Sincerely yours, 

ly es” 









Please check and return this panel if you would like to receive any of the following information: 

Name: 

Company: 

Address: 

City: 

Phone: 

The MicroSource™ Format 
Set of 960 Compounds in Microtiter Plates 

Format 

dry film) 

dry film) 

dry film) 

DMSO) 

DMSO) 

DMSO) 

* New 

80 Compounds /Plate (12 plates /set) 

ug / Well 

L000 

2000 

500 

_] Details of Custom Service Support 

I The Unique Generic Drugs Offering 

DMSO/ Well 

Contract Discounts/ Custom Formats Available 

I Synopses of the MicroSource Collections 

Cost/set 

(Deep well plates) $US 

$2,500 

$4,000 

$5,500 

$11,000 

$15,000 

$8,000 

Prices do not include shipping and handling charges 

which may be slightly higher for international orders 

State: 

(_] Amazon Rainforest Botanical Preparations (Offered in association with MicroBotanica, Inc.) 

Zip: 





Dr. Alfred Bader 

924 East Juneau, Suite 622 
Milwaukee, Wisconsin 53202 

Phone: 414/277-0730 

Fax: 414/277-0709 

A Chemist Helping Chemists 

December 14, 1995 

Dr. James B. Hendrickson 
Brandeis University 
Department of Chemistry 

Waltham, MA 02254-9110 

Dear Dr. Hendrickson: 

Thank you for your letter of November 28th to Dr. Bader, which was forwarded from Aldrich 
Chemical Company. Please feel free to use the address and phone numbers shown above to 
contact Dr. Bader. 

He is presently in England through the end of December and will reply personally upon his 
return to Milwaukee. 

Best wishes, 

Cheryl Weiss 
Office Manager 





Dr. Alfred Bader 

2961 North Shepard Avenue 

Milwaukee, Wisconsin 53211 

A Chemist Helping Chemists 

September 18, 1995 

Dr. Steven H. Bertz 

80 East Main Street 

Mendham, NJ 07945 

Dear Dr. Bertz: 

To answer your question in the last paragraph of your letter of September 

10th: To contact Professor Cook was no bother at all. he is an old friend, and 

of course, I was very interested to find out more about you. 

With all good wishes, I remain, 

Yours sincerely, 

AB/cw 

Wake 
Ze (eS R fix : aa 





10 September ah AS 

Dear Dr. Bader : 

Thank you for your letter of September RTS 

Looe eos interesting lettrehoady C 8A sehomiet helping homie, 

When I openad my Aldrich catalog, the first thing Faeere 

oe tks; tae of MMe Cover etuas) Chamites helping C mists, 

altho. I have noteds that the custmer Service is mt as 

geod as it used t» be, 

You art perceptive a noting ae Eine lapse Wa eed 

Doler  Llas pore! my letter Te pow Sd Dave one TE posted ae 

My [avoyer required ‘Gao all correspondence relating to 

ae Cage, he Screened) by pie Tou may also hare noted 

that some of the tert was whiteds out. My attorney 

nAvistes me to remove tes Narre of the Sa le, 

ac oe rete 

Finally , a6 Coonan Lohy ihe (ete ee tr eet ad Dr 

aoe Thank ile for pes tines, 

Best regard. 

Li Bh 
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Dr. Alfred Bader 

2961 North Shepard Avenue 

Milwaukee, Wisconsin 53211 

A Chemist Helping Chemists 

September 1, 1995 

Dr. Steven H. Bertz 

80 East Main Street 

Mendham, NJ 07945 

Dear Dr. Bertz: 

Your strange and quite frightening letter dated August 11th but postmarked 
August 29th reached me yesterday, and of course, I want to respond 

immediately. 

Jim Cook is one of your good friends, who has told me what an able chemist 

and good human being you are and how ill-treated you have been by fate. 

Ciba-Geigy does indeed have deep pockets, and I can well imagine how 

stubborn they might be. I very much hope that you are happier at Lonza and 
presume that you are working on new product research and development, 

where I am sure you can be most productive. 

I don’t believe that you will find many or even any chemists who do not know 

you well who will be willing to contribute to a legal fund. But for what it is 

worth, let me give the best, and in fact, I think, the only good advice anyone 

can give you. 

Clearly, you now have an attorney, who I presume is quite competent but is 

not willing to take your case on a contingency basis. I am sure you will have 

considered the possibility that the lawyers at Ciba-Geigy might somehow have 

influenced your lawyer not to proceed. 

In any case, from what you wrote and particularly what Jim has told me, you 

have a very good case, and I am certain that there are really competent 

lawyers in New Jersey who would be willing to take your case on a 

contingency basis. 



Dr. Steven H. Bertz 

September 1, 1995 

Page 2 

Incidentally, I read just the other day that an old friend at Lonza, Dr. Peter 

Pollack, has come to the Lonza facility here to spend some time in America. 

If you have a chance to chat with him, please give him my best regards and 

tell him that I hope he was not offended by reading my comments about him 

in my own fight with Ciba-Geigy. 

With all good wishes (and this is more than an empty phrase), I remain, 

Yours sincerely, 



Dr. Steven H. Bertz 

80 E. Main Street 

Mendham, NJ 07945 

201- 543-6798 

August 11, 1995 

Dr. Alfred Bader 

2961 N. Shepard Avenue 

Milwaukee, WI 53211 

Dear Dr. Bader, 

Several years ago I read an article in C & E News about how shabbily you were treated 

when you left Aidrich Chemical Co. Before that, | saw you at Beil Labs when you gave a talk 

there and also at Harvard when I was a graduate student. (You have been admired by generations 

of Harvard students.) 

Before I graduated from the University of Wisconsin--Madison and went to Harvard, I 

grew up on a dairy farm in Wisconsin about an hour away from Milwaukee. I recall driving by 

your building when I was a boy. As traumatic as being thrown out when you are rich and 

powerful may be, it is much more damaging when you are a bench chemist who is given 15 

minutes to clean out your desk and 2 weeks salary in lieu of notice. I wasn't able to pay my child 

support, and my ex-wife took me to court in order to have me branded a "dead-beat dad". 

Why was I fired? They said I was terminated for "cause", but when I asked to see 

someone higher-up, they refused to give me an appeal. I had to file a lawsuit and use the 

discovery process to find out why I was terminated: A memo I had written to my boss was stolen 

by one of my co-workers and given to the person I wrote it about. A woman in my laboratory 

was harassing me, and I wrote a letter to my boss detailing what she (and her boyfriend) had been 

doing. She was jealous because I was working much harder than she and getting much more 

accomplished. I was working two full shifts a week -- and coming in on Saturdays as well! She 

just put in 9-5; she said if she had wanted to work harder she would have gone to Merck. 

The woman in question took the purloined letter to a woman in the Human Resources 

Department, who summoned me to the Security office and had the Chief of Security fire me while 

she sat there grinning. Yes, "sisterhood is powerful." 

If I were a woman or a black person, they would never have done what they did to me. 

Only a white male can be brutalized this way in America today. If Professor Woodward had been 

alive, they wouldn't have dared to do this. 

(I was one of his last students.) 





ee). 

I have offered to settle for actual damages, but they are playing hardball, as they have 

"deep pockets" and I don't. (I used to think the country was too litigious, but not anymore.) I 

have run out of money, so I am appealing to prominent chemists to contribute to my legal fund. 

Professor Cook (U.W. - Milwaukee) once told me he knew you. He can verify that I am 

absolutely honest and dedicated. 

Thank you for your consideration. 

Sincerely, 

pane? 
Dr. Steven H. Bertz 





DR. ALFRED BADER 

Ati eRe De Db AIDE Re FIN OE, ARS 

June 6, 1995 

Dr. O. Theodor Benfey 

‘Beckman Center for History of Chemistry 
~ Suite 460B 
3401 Walnut Street 
Philadelphia, PA 19104-6228 

Dear Dr. Benfey: 

As you know, I have been very much influenced by your introduction to the ChemEd 

Symposium at the time of the Kekulé/Couper Centennial. 

I thought that you might be interested in seeing some of the transparencies relating to Couper 

which I plan to discuss at the Loschmidt Symposium in Vienna. 

Of course, it is very difficult to do anything better than has already been done by Dobbin. 

But I don’t think that anyone has commented in writing on Kekulé’s reaction nor really on 

Wurtz’. 

Dobbin has already published, in translation, Gustav Berring’s letter relating that Couper 

believed that his paper was submitted first. Still, it will be useful to see Berring’s handwriting. 

I really do believe that Couper was correct, and I am once again reminded of Russell Larsen’s 
description of the Matthew Effect on page 183 of Wotiz’ book, The Kekulé Riddle. 

I just recently learned of that legal hassle initiated by John Wotiz. I just wish that John had read 

another paragraph in his own book more carefully, namely that on the Kindle-Cole Principle, 

again in Larsen’s chapter. 

With all good wishes, I remain, 

Yours sincerely, 

WwW 
AB/c By Appointment Only 

ASTOR HOTEL SUITE 622 

Enclosures 924 EAST JUNEAU AVENUE 

MILWAUKEE WISCONSIN USA, § 22012 

TEL 414 277-0730 FAX 414 277-0709 

ESTABLISHED 1961 





25 Science Park « New Haven, CT 06511 

al 

AccuStandard Inc. 
The Standard for Excellence « Chemical Reference Standards 

October 6, 1997 

Dr. Alfred Bader 

Alfred Bader Fine Arts 

Astor Hotel, Suite 622 

924 East Juneau Avenue 

Milwaukee, WI 53202 

Dear Alfred, 

Thank you so much for your hospitality, your gift to Alice of all those 
reprints, (she enjoys them very much) and your help in letting us 

obtain the Sagrestani - at such a reasonable price. I really did 
remember that number but was ready to pay you any price you 
wanted. 

As promised, I am sending you photos of my attempt to match 
Hoffman's Chemist. I surely will not try to look like Sagestani's 
Alchemist, but definitely feature it in the1998 catalog with the 
annotation of its source, The Alfred Bader Fine Arts Gallery. 

Hope you are well. 

Best wishes, 

Mike Bolgar 

ISO 9001 
ifieate Number 31692 

Tel (800) 442-5290 / (203) 786-5290 ° Fax (203) 786-5287 

E-Mail address usa@accustandard.com 
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Dr. Alfred Bader 

924 East Juneau, Suite 622 

Milwaukee, Wisconsin 53202 

Phone: 414/277-0730 

Fax: 414/277-0709 

A Chemist Helping Chemists 

January 13, 1997 

Mr. Michael Bolgar 

AccuStandard Inc. 

25 Science Park 

New Haven, CT 06511 

Dear Michael: 

Your gracious letter of November 18th took so long to reach me because I only just returned from 

a very long trip to Britain. 

I enjoyed chatting with you today and look forward to receiving three copies of your catalog. and 

if I receive these before Saturday, I will give one to Dr. Andrey Esaulenko. As I explained to you, 

he is a very fine chemist and a really good person, and he represents Sigma-Aldrich-Fluka and 

Hewlett-Packard in the Ukraine. I enclose his business card. 

Please let me know how many alchemical prints you would like in exchange for two of yours of the 

Hoffmann. 

Please let me know if anyone from Sigma-Aldrich’s legal department will complain about your using 

a painting on your cover and referring to your chemist-collector. 

Recently, I did acquire a very fine and quite colorful alchemical painting by the Florentine artist, 

Giovanni Camillo Sagrestani (1660-1731). It is oil on canvas, 11-1/2" by 15-1/2". 

Unfortunately, it is not nearly inexpensive as the Hoffmann, and to use it as the catalog cover, you 

may want to cut it in two and use part in front and part on the back cover. 

My hopes and prayers are with your wife, and I hope once she has recovered, you will both come 

and visit us. 

With all good wishes, I remain, 

Yours sincerely, 

AB/cw 

Enclosures 





25 Science Park ® New Haven, CT 06511 

The Standard for 

November 18, 1996 

Dr. Alfred Bader 

Alfred Bader Fine Arts 

924 E. Juneau Avenue 

Milwaukee, WI 53202 

Dear Dr. Bader: 

We very much enjoyed our visit with you in the Spring and marveled at your 

Collection. 

Frank Hoffman’s painting does make a nice catalog cover - we used it for our 

newest catalog. 

We'll be mailing it out in December and I'll make sure to get a copy of it to you. 

In the meantime, | am sending you a copy of the inside front cover. 

Don’t forget me if you should discover another Chemist or Laboratory Setting 

painting. 

Alice (my wife) was diagnosed with stomach cancer in August and operated on 

in September (she was never seriously ill in her life). She is now undergoing 

chemotherapy. We can't wait until it runs its course so we can finally spend our 

time traveling to see more of the world. We then hope to have the pleasure to 

see you again. 

Thanks again for your kind suggestions and excellent help. 

Warmest regards, 

Michael Bolgar 

Phone (800) 442-5290 © Fax (203) 786-5287 
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To our Valued Customers, 

Welcome to the 10th Anniversary edition of the AccuStandard Catalog. 

We believe you will find it to be amongst the most complete offerings of Chemical Reference 
Materials available. 

New Look ... Old Time Values 

Today's AccuStandard is significantly different than our company of 10 years ago. Our first catalog, 
a mere 8 pages, has grown to this year's 250 page 10th anniversary edition. We believe you will find 
this year's edition to be of significant utility and assistance. 

New Products ... More Convenience ... Greater Efficiency 

Our goal, as it always has been. is to provide Analytical Chemists Chemical Reference Standards 
that meet the requirements of the newest methods and regulations, in formulations that enhance the 
efficiency of analysis. 

The new products offered in this catalog extend this continuing philosophy. 

If you do not see the standard you need in this catalog, please let us know. We will be more than 
happy to develop the standard you need on a custom basis 

Assurance ... Product Dependability ... Fastest Deliveries 

Of course, we realize that, more than ever, being assured of getting the right product when you need 
it is Of utmost importance. 

That's why we focused our resources on achieving ISO 9001 registration of our Quality System this 
year. AccuStandard is now the Only Reference Material Supplier which manufactures Organic 
Inorganic and Synthetic Reference Standards under an international accredited ISO 9001 registar! 

We also tailored our order processing and logistics systems in order to provide you same day ship- 
ment on orders received prior to 4 PM EST! This means that, depending upon method of shipment 
selected, you order could be in your lab the next morning. 

In closing, all of us as AccuStandard wish to thank you for your past business, and we pledge to do 
all it takes to be your leading Standards supplier for our next decade 

fea Best Regards, 
uth rat 

iS n eal ar “if ja ; 
fhe” Wahook Uoetean 

John F. Fosnacht Michael Bolgar \} 
President CEO 

25 Science Park * New Haven, CT 06511 Tel (800) 442-5290 / (203) 786-5290 + Fax (203) 786-5287 
E-Mail address usa@accustandard.com 

This 10th Anniversary Edition of our Catalog is dedicated to: 

Dr. Alfred Bader (for his inspiration) and Alice Bolgar (without whom there would be no AccuStandard) 

About Our Cover 
Our Chemist Collector has been looking to add to his collection of paintings and 
illustrations of scientific subjects. On a recent visit to Milwaukee, he stopped to see 

his old mentor, Dr. Alfred Bader, at his gallery. As luck would have it, Dr. Bader 

happened to have in his collection a delightful rendition of a laboratory setting. 

This painting, circa 1930's, depicts an unusual subject for the artist, Frank 

Hoffman, better known for his Western art (in the Frederick Remington style) and 

his illustrations (his work graced the cover of the Saturday Evening Post with 

subjects similar to those of Normal Rockwell). 

Thus, "The Chemist" is a one of a kind, a departure from Hoffman's usual work, 

On closer examination one can see, on the right-hand side of the painting, shelves 

full of books as well as an early piece of glassware: a retort. The clutter on the lab 

bench provides a humorous touch and despite malicious rumors is not evidence that 

the subject of the painting was our Chemist-Collector in person. 

To receive a full color, suitable for framing copy of "The Chemist", please complete 

Business Reply Card on back cover overleaf, enclosing S$ 4.00 to cover postage and 

handling. 

(Please allow six months for delivery) 





Dr. Alfred Bader 

924 East Juneau, Suite 622 

Milwaukee, Wisconsin 53202 

Phone: 414/277-0730 

Fax: 414/277-0709 

A Chemist Helping Chemists 

February 26, 1997 

Mr. Michael Bolgar 

16 Meadow Wood Road 

Branford, CT 06405 

Dear Michael: 

I so enjoyed your note and photographs, until I looked at the beginning of the note "Dear Dr. 

Bader." Mike: For how many years have we known each other? Should I address you as Dear 

Mr. Bolgar? What next? 

I do not think that Sigma-Aldrich could attack you for using a chemical painting, though I would 

not put anything past those characters. 

I am glad that you like the Florentine alchemical painting and shortly I hope to have a very fine 

alchemical painting by Thomas Wyck. His works graced one Aldrich catalogue and one 

Aldrichimica Acta - the one dedicated to Herbert Brown - and I enclose a copy. The painting 

that will be arriving here is a class better than either of those two works by Thomas Wyck. 

With all good wishes from house to house, I remain, 

Yours sincerely, 

AB/nik 

Enclosure 
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